

**ANC 3/4G September 12, 2022 Public Meeting  
Q&A and Chat Log**

**Q&A Log**

**ANSWERED**

Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01      7:47 PM  
sent to all in the chat

Loree Lipstein      7:54 PM  
Correct for attendees the chat is disabled - as attendees we aren't able to chat - just use the Q&A

Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 (You)      8:04 PM  
I checked and fixed it. Attendees should be able to chat with everyone.

Michele Wolin      7:58 PM  
I haven't been able to "chat" for the last few meetings. It says "chat disabled" at the bottom of the chat.

Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01      8:03 PM  
Michele - we'll check on that. That function should not be disabled.

Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 (You)      8:04 PM  
I just checked and indeed it was disabled. It works now.

James Lewis (Ward 4, Council Office)      8:02 PM  
ty

Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01      8:03 PM  
Yep!

James Lewis (Ward 4, Council Office)      8:02 PM  
I have to go! Have a great meeting

Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01      8:03 PM  
Thanks!

**DISMISSED**

Oliver Sala      7:02 PM  
what is your opinion on the use of CBD?

## Chat Log

19:39:37 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:

FYA The Council email address has changed from .US to .GOV.

Please make note of the change so that we don't miss connecting with you. Thanks

Dee Smith dsmith@dccouncil.gov

Deputy Chief of Staff-CM Cheh

19:40:02 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:

Correct contact for Aukima Benjamin is abenjamin@dccouncil.gov Committee on Transportation and the Environment

19:45:34 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:

Community Events

- Councilmember Janeese Lewis George is excited to announce the first annual Ward 4 Senior Jubilee is happening on October 19th! Be sure to RSVP & share the news with your friends. <https://janeeseward4.com/seniorjubilee/>

- We will be at Riggs-Lasalle Community Center on Thursday for our Ward 4 CARE Day! The event will feature a resource fair of various public agencies + our team will be going door-to-door to meet residents where they are. We hope you'll join us <https://actionnetwork.org/events/ward4-care-riggssouthmanor/>

Council Updates

- CM Lewis George introduced The Green New Deal for Social Housing bill back in April to address the need for green and affordable housing across the District. We're excited that the bill has been scheduled for a hearing (Nov 17th). Please sign-up to testify in support of this much needed legislation that puts our people and our planet first.

<https://twitter.com/CMLewisGeorgeW4/status/1567544818892505088> Also this week, the Councilmember announced new

19:45:54 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:

- Also this week, the Councilmember announced new legislation to address the rise in litter can removals that have been impacting residents across the ward. You can read more here: <https://twitter.com/CMLewisGeorgeW4/status/1568305861960794114>

- She previously introduced the CLEAN Collections Act to address inadequate solid waste management at multi-family buildings across the District that leads to an increase in litter and rodents. <https://twitter.com/CMLewisGeorgeW4/status/1568305872811466755>

19:46:09 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:

Don't forget you can find all of the Councilmember's newsletters at  
<https://janeeseward4.com/news/>

19:46:23 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:

Aura Cruz Heredia  
Constituent Services Coordinator  
[acruzheredia@dccouncil.gov](mailto:acruzheredia@dccouncil.gov)  
202-812-4994

James Lewis  
Constituent Services Coordinator  
[JLewis@dccouncil.gov](mailto:JLewis@dccouncil.gov)  
202-286-6311

Eskedar Girmash  
Constituent Services Coordinator  
[egirmash@dccouncil.gov](mailto:egirmash@dccouncil.gov)  
202-531-8320

19:47:34 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:  
[ascerbo@dccouncil.gov](mailto:ascerbo@dccouncil.gov)

19:51:25 From Emir Gur-Ravantab to Host and Panelists:  
<https://coronavirus.dc.gov/covidcenters>

20:06:52 From Loree Lipstein to Host and Panelists:  
Confirming that now we can chat - thank you

20:07:20 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:  
Thanks Loree!

20:07:35 From Loree Lipstein to Host and Panelists:  
I'm here yes!

20:35:36 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Will there be an effort to keep the grass and not use turf?

20:36:18 From Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 to Host and Panelists:  
Stephanie and Trey, please send your presentations so that I can upload it to our website to our Meeting Info page for this meeting. TY.

20:36:36 From Ami Neiberger to Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05(Direct Message):  
Connie I can send it to you!

20:36:40 From Marjo Talbott to Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05(Direct Message):  
Of course!

20:36:52 From Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 to Marjo Talbott(Direct Message):  
Thank you Marjo!

20:36:55 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Also, does Maret still use the Jellef field in Georgetown?

20:37:05 From Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 to Ami Neiberger(Direct Message):  
Thank you Ami!

20:39:32 From Randy Speck to Peter Lynch, Host and Panelists:  
Please see the ANC's resolution that addressed issues related to the field:  
<https://anc3g.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/ANC-34G-Resolution-re-Maret-BZA-Case-No.-20643-2-28-22-FINAL.pdf>.

20:47:05 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Follow up question: was there an environmental study done to understand the impact of uprooting trees and using turf?

20:47:46 From Randy Speck to Everyone:  
Please see the ANC's resolution that addressed issues related to the field:  
<https://anc3g.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/ANC-34G-Resolution-re-Maret-BZA-Case-No.-20643-2-28-22-FINAL.pdf>.

20:48:45 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
But that means that kids who can't afford private school don't get access to the DC public field that Maret is continuing to dominate during critical hours.

20:49:15 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Exactly right, Mara

20:49:44 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
Is the ANC going to request that Maret relinquish our public space so that DC's kids can use it since they are building out here?

20:49:52 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
That's only in relation to storm water?

20:50:38 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
This is a huge disparity in resources and patently inequitable and shouldn't be rubber stamped and allowed. And it's frankly just cruel to lots of DC's schoolkids.

20:51:43 From Randy Speck to Everyone:

Here is what the ANC agreed with Maret: Maret shall negotiate with DPR to end its agreement for use of the Jelleff field at 3265 S Street, NW — including both Maret's obligations for maintenance of the field and Maret's preferential use of the field — effective when the Athletic Facilities Project is complete and operational. Maret shall report to ANC 3/4G and ANC 2E on its efforts to negotiate an expeditious end to the Jelleff field agreement with DPR.

20:52:05 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

I did have that question: the ANC said nothing here tonight to request that Maret release their iron grip on that field. Marjo just said that she was keeping it until 2029.

20:53:54 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

DC's less well-heeled school kids also have those needs

20:54:24 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

Question to Marjo: are you willing to relinquish the fields and let DPR take up that committment?

20:56:25 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:

Thanks for your questions, Mara

21:01:06 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

Thank you for raising this, Peter.

21:09:18 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

It depends on whether it is considered government speech. What does the grant contract say?

21:25:28 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

It explicitly did include that the ANC did not adopt the testimony.

21:39:04 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:

Sent: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 9:42 PM  
To: full@ccdc-rase.groups.io <full@CCDC-RASE.groups.io>  
Subject: [CCDC-RASE] Fundraising Happy Hour for Lisa

Hello Fellow RASE Committee Members,

This is to invite you to a fundraiser happy hour tomorrow night at Looking Glass Lounge in Petworth. Lisa and her team will be there from 6:30 to 8:30 speaking to voters about her plan for a Just DC. She would love for you to come. And support Ward 4! Thank you so much and we hope to see you tomorrow.

Thank you!

Libby Martin

PS - Donations are matched five times due to the Fair Elections Fundraising. \$5 becomes \$25! But timing is crucial - the cut-off is May 9th!

21:40:26 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
Please don't use the phrase "off the reservation"

21:44:37 From Libby Martin to Everyone:  
Here is the link for the Anti-Racism webinar series to be hosted by Friendship Place. First webinar is this Wed. at noon. <https://www.eventbrite.com/e/anti-racism-training-series-session-i-tickets-409924965607?aff=ebdsoporgprofile>

21:50:13 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Mara's recommendations were to bind developers to build affordable housing within the SAP?

21:51:02 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
The recommendation were that there should be some meaningful requirement for affordable housing in the SAP, not just at giveaway for luxury housing.

21:51:20 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
a developer giveaway

21:52:34 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Got it. Connie, you thought this should not have been testified to at the Council hearing because it was coming out of this RASE committee and had not been approved by the ANC?

21:54:23 From Lisa Gore (she/her), ANC 3/4G-01 to Everyone:  
RASE had been working on recommendations since April

21:55:02 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Is the letter to the Council public?

21:55:40 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
Yes

21:56:54 From Mara Verheyden-Hilliard to Everyone:  
I hope the "review" occurs with sunshine, not behind closed doors

21:59:02 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Agreed, Connie. Doesn't seem right that you all are paying for things like that.

22:00:31 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
How many people are in the meeting right now, good people? Just out of curiosity

22:00:58 From Randy Speck to Everyone:  
6

22:01:08 From Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 to Everyone:  
High of 30 attendees that included commissioners

22:01:20 From Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 to Everyone:  
That was before Peter.

22:01:22 From Peter Lynch to Everyone:  
Thanks, Randy and Connie

22:07:32 From Thomas Sneeringer to Host and Panelists:  
The next meeting is the 26Th

22:08:04 From Connie K. N. Chang, ANC 3/4G-05 to Everyone:  
Our next ANC 3/4G public meeting is Monday, Oct 24th